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Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ.  It 

brings me great joy to tell you about my recent trip back to Ukraine.  This was 

our third missionary trip to this great country. We arrived there on Sunday, 

May 27, 2018, and returned back to the U.S. on June 3, 2018. There is so much 

to share with our supporters and friends I hardly know where to start. First of 

all, upon arriving in Sumy, Andrew our brother in Christ and missionary to the 

Ukrainians had a full schedule lined up for us. On Monday I was asked to 

speak on the ministry of the Holy Spirit at Gospel Light Baptist Church. This 

day was a celebration of Pentacost where different speakers spoke on the Per-

son of the Holy Spirit. The same evening I spoke with different pastors from 

surrounding regions on Grace in Salvation. Many believe that you can lose your salvation and have to work to keep it. 

So I challenged them to look at the life of Noah and how God saved him by grace (Genesis 6:8). So we look at Hebrews 

11 seeing Noah is in the Hall of Faith because of the righteousness by faith. Day 2 & 3  was such an exciting time to 

work with a group of believers who are deaf and wanted to know how to share their 

faith with other deaf people. They were so eager to learn. It was a double interpreta-

tion. Andrew, a young lady, and I signed to them and they signed back to her. It was 

really something to experience. 

 

Day 4: Started out around 9 o’clock in the morning visiting several villages. We met 

with different people in the villages where Andrew had us scheduled to go. We want 

to especially tell about the young widow around 34 years of age who lost her hus-

band suddenly while he was working in Poland. She was very poor trying to take 

care of a home now and a 13 year old daughter. Her home was about to come from under the foundation and needed 

much repair. We were able to give her a monetary gift to help her with some of the work. Upon receiving this gift we 

shared the Gospel with her and she said she knew she was a sinner and did not 

know she would go to heaven. Praise God she repented of her sin and asked Jesus 

Christ into her heart, receiving the Ultimate Gift, the gift of Grace. 

 

Day 5 & 6: Ministered to the International students from Africa in their evening 

services. These are students from different parts of Africa studying in the Ukraine 

mostly for their degrees in the medical field. Emphasis both nights was on how to 

share your faith using the two diagnostic questions from Evangelism Explosion. 

For my wife and myself this was such a rewarding trip and all of this was possible 

because of our great God and faithful partners and supporters like you that believe 

in the Great Commission. 
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